
Park Board Meeting Minutes 
April 5, 2021 

 
The April 5, 2021 Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Boffeli at 5:00 p.m.  Board 
members Rausch, Manternach and Orr were present. Sconsa arrived a little late. 
 
Motion by Orr, second by Rausch to approve the agenda – all ayes. 
 
Motion by Rausch, second by Manternach to approve the meeting minutes from March 8, 2021, – all ayes. 
 
Board reviewed the financial reports for the park and pool for February 2021. Motion by Manternach, second 
by Orr to approve the financial reports – all ayes. 
 
The Board again discussed repainting the large pavilion at the Community Park. The Board members all 
reviewed the pavilion and was not sure what would be painted. It was discussed that it could be power washed 
and then looked at again. Motion by Rausch, second by Manternach to table this and when it is cleaned up 
look at it again and we will discuss at the next meeting – all ayes. 
 
The Board discussed the gazebo at Riverview Park again. The City Council is seeking public input on this 
project. The Park Board offered up some recommendations to the City Council. They would like to see it bigger 
than the current one. Limestone around the bottom with a black railing on the top, with the limestone wide 
enough to sit on at the top. They prefer darker wood over light color. They also wondered if the steps to the 
river will be shut down due to construction.  
 
The soccer fields are now being used by the soccer club, the public and Cascade soccer club.  It was suggested 
that we purchase the new big goal so everyone can use it. The cost would be $1400. There is a little confusion 
on why we would purchase this and whether it was just for one goal or the pair. Motion by Orr, second by 
Sconsa to table and to see if the soccer club would donate the goal and we will revisit at the next meeting – all 
ayes. 
 
An update was provided regarding the pool. We have hired our pool manager and assistant manager. Pool 
manager is Callie Leytem and assistant manager is Skylar Dolphin. We are working on getting ready for the 
season. The new equipment for the playground is ordered.  
 
With nothing further, motion by Rausch, second by Manternach to adjourn the meeting at 5:41p.m. – all ayes. 
 
 
Deanna McCusker, City Administrator  


